Town of Fowlerton Council Meeting
June 9, 2025, at the Town Office

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm. Councilmember Joe T. Seward and Steve Turner were
present. Clerk-Treasurer Michelle Roberts was also present. Minutes for the May meeting were .
reviewed. Joe Seward made a motion to accept the minutes, and Steve Turner seconded the motion.
With a voice vote the motion was approved.

Financial Reports read.

NEW BUSINESS:

Clerk-Treasurer Michelle Roberts gave the council a proposed ordinance in regard to recovering all
court costs and legal fees incurred in pursuing all ordinance violations as the town does not have one
in effect. Town Attorney, Kyle Persinger, drafted the writing in the ordinance that was presented.

Michelle Roberts made a motion to adopt Ordinance No. 02-2025 on the First Reading and Steve
Turner seconded the motion. With a unanimous voice vote the motion was passed. Michelle Roberts
made a motion to suspend the rules and consider Ordinance No. 02-2025 for adoption and Steve
Turner seconded the motion. With a unanimous voice vote the motion was passed. Michelle Roberts
made a motion to adopt Ordinance No. 02-2025 on final reading and Steve Turner seconded the
motion. With a unanimous vote, the Ordinance was adopted. Ordinance No. 02-2025 will be
published as needed.

Roberts stated she will be out of town on the date of the scheduled August council meeting. The
council stated that the August council meeting will be pushed back one week to August 18, 2025, as it
would be most beneficial if Roberts were in attendance especially since the live streaming will be so
new to the council. Roberts will post a sign on the door and make a post on the town website
informing the community that the date has been changed.

OLD BUSINESS:

Resident Dave Hoskins was present and gave an offer for purchase of lot at 222 N. Cleveland Street
for $3500.00. Seward told Hoskins that the board would look over the offer and get back with him as
one of the council members was not present this evening.

Roberts reminded the council that starting the July council meeting we will be live streaming on
YouTube. The meeting agenda will be published on the town website prior and approved council
minutes will also be published after each meeting starting in July.

Vouchers were presented and signed for approval.

With no further business, Steve Turner made a motion to adjourn, and Joe Seward seconded the
motion. With a voice vote the meeting was adjourned.
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Steve Turner, Councilmember Michelle Roberts, Clerk-Treasurer




